
Minutes 
Lee Conservation Commission 

Lee Town Hall 32 Main Street  Meeting Room 
Wednesday February 15, 2023 7:00 PM 

 
Commissioners Present: Kathy Arment, Chair; Marilyn Hansen; Toni Thomas 
Commissioners Absent: John Philpott; John Coty; Mark Navin; Stu Dalheim; Clare Lahey, alternate 
Members of the Public Present: Kathy Hall, Lee Youth Commission 
 
Kathy Hall   Lee Youth Commission   Water build-up from the back of the pavilion 
                      Replacement of marble slab at the skateboard park  
 
Water buildup from the back of the pavilion                     
Ms. Hall is concerned about the drainage of water at the back of the pavilion. A proposed plan was 
presented. It was noted that this area has historically been wet. The plan suggested that before any 
work is done an exploratory hole 4’ to 6’ deep and 12” round be dug to determine the type of soil in this 
area. If the soil was acceptable to the project, stone would be placed at the bottom of the hole. A 
perforated pipe 4”-6” pipe would be placed in the center of the excavated column. Stone would be 
added throughout to the top of grade. A slotted cap would be placed on the perforated pipe. The 
Commission members were concerned about the exploratory hole as well as where the water would go 
as the whole area is in a flood plain. They asked that Ms. Hall research the use other gutters that could 
disperse the water in two directions as well as other ways of drainage. An exploratory hole is not to be 
dug at this time. Ms. Hall will be on the agenda for the March 1, 2023 meeting to discuss any new 
information. 
 
Replacement of marble slab at the skateboard park 
Ms. Hall presented the need for the replacement of a marble slab at the skateboard park. The stab has a 
chip in it and is dangerous for users. LB Corporation has offered to replace the slab this spring with 
another marble slab having the same dimensions as the current one. A forklift will be used for both the 
removal of the old slab and placement of the new one. 
The three members of the commission agreed that this could be done as routine maintenance. 
 
Ms. Arment reviewed the budget. 
All correspondence has been forwarded to the Commission members. 
The minutes could not be approved as a quorum was not present. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM 
 
            


